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RECOMMENDATIONS: 

That the Board of Recreation and Park Commissioners authorize the demolition of the 
MacArthur Park Boathouse and approve the demolition plans substantially on file in the Board 
Office. 

SUMMARY: 

The MacArthur Park Boathouse is located at 2230 West 6th Street, Los Angeles, California. The 
boathouse is situated on the east side of MacArthur Park Lake on the lake bank in the southern 
portion of the park. The boathouse is a two (2) level, wood-framed building with a rectangular 
floor plan, constructed in 1973. The structure replaced an earlier (1915) boathouse that was 
demolished in 1969. 

The upper level was occupied by a Los Angeles Police Department substation and the lower 
level was occupied by a paddleboat concession and park maintenance. The boathouse is now in 
poor condition and has been closed to the public. The patio roof cover has collapsed and the 
facility is enclosed with a chain link fence. 

Council District 1 and the community would like to see a more functional building at this 
location. Although funds are not currently available for the design and construction of the 
replacement facility, the existing structure is dilapidated and needs to be removed. 
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The demolition scope of work is to remove the two-story, 20-feet high, wood framed structure 
and dispose of all debris from the demolition. The existing concrete slab below the lower level 
of the structure along the lake edge and the slope retaining walls are to remain in place. A 
perimeter chain link fence will be installed to protect the site. The demolition work is proposed 
to be performed through the current on-call demolition contractors on contract with the 
Department of Public Works, Board of Public Works. 

The boathouse is considered a modern addition to the historic park complex. It does not 
contribute to the historic character of MacArthur Park. According to the Historic Resources 
Impact Assessment Report dated June 1999, the improvement to the structure does not need to 
follow the Secretary of the Interior's Standards for Rehabilitation and the State Historic Building 
Code as it is not applicable. 

In accordance with the requirements of the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA), staff 
has determined that the subject project will consist of the demolition and removal of an 
accessory structure and, therefore, is exempt from the provisions of the CEQA pursuant to 
Aliic1e III, Section I, Class 1 (11) of the City CEQA Guidelines. 

Council District 1 and Metro Region staff support the recommendations as set forth in this 
Report. 

FISCAL IMP ACT STATEMENT: 

There is no immediate fiscal impact to the Department's General Fund, however, future 
operations and maintenance costs for the planned replacement building will be included in future 
Department budget requests. 

This Report was prepared Cathie Santo Domingo, Superintendent, Planning, Construction, and 
Maintenance Branch. 




